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and Chief Executive Officer
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8 November 2018

United Nations Global Compact
685 Third Avenue, FL 12
New York, NY 10017

Dear Stakeholders,

The past year saw many important developments at the Qantas Group. As well as delivering a record
financial result, rewarding shareholders and employees and upholding our high safety standards,
through our actions we also reaffirmed the Qantas Group’s continued support for the ten principles
of the UN Global Compact.

With this Communication on Progress, we express our ongoing commitment to continue to advance
these principles, including our approach to disclosure. In 2018 we launched the Group’s Corporate
Site that describes our company’s efforts to implement the ten principles and brings together our
strategy for looking ahead, delivering today and acting responsibly. Our initiatives relating to Human
Rights, Labour Standards, Environment and Anti-Corruption, as well as a measurement of outcomes,
are detailed within the site.

I’'m immensely proud of what we've achieved this year, but mindful that we must continue to work
towards mobilising business to address the world’s most urgent global priorities. | look forward to
Qantas continuing to strengthen our long-standing commitment to operating responsibly and to work
towards a sustainable future.

Yours faithfully,

ALAN J B
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